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The Treasurer’s statement showed that the total receipts for the
past year were $12,402.54 and the total expenditure $12,129.49,
leaving a balance on hand of $273.05. The report of the medical
staff stated that at present the health of the inmates was good. It
also spoke of the treatment of those cases of sickness which had
arisen, and expressed a_deep feeling of regret at the untimely death
of Dr. John McConnell, a warm friend of the home. It spoke of
the efficient manner in which the home is managed under its
present officers.

The following managers and officers were elected for, the

" ensuing year:—First Directress, Mrs. M. R. VanKoughnet, 173 John

Street ; Second Directress, Mrs. John Cawthra, 150 Beverley Street ;
Treasurer, Mrs. L. K. Cowan, 86 1YArcy Street; Recarding Secre-
tary, Mrs. Austen, 20 Classic Avenue; Corresponding Secretary,
Mrs. Edward Leigh 465 Dovercourt Road ; Managers, Mrs. M. R.
VanKoughnet, Mrs. 1. E: Cowan, Mrs. James Lockhart, Mrs.
Edward Leigh, Mrs. A. R. Creelman, Mrs. W. J. Douglass, Mrs. J-
Cawthra, Mrs. J. Austen, ‘Mrs. Robert Darling, Mrs. John Farley,
Mrs. Arthurs, Mrs. Gerhard Heintzman, Miss Morse, Mrs. A.
Swahey, Mrs. Andrew McKean, Mrs. Edmund Phillips, Mrs. Barker,
Mrs. Elmes Henderson, Mrs. Stirling, Miss Lleyna Morgan.
Medical Officers—Consulting Physician, Dr. Macdonald ; Staff, Dr.
Burt, Dr. Hunter ; Oculist and Aurist, Egerton Ryerson Esq.,
M.D. M.P.P. ; Solicitor, Huson W. M. Murray, Q.C. ; Committee
of Council, Bishop of Toronto, Rev. Cdnon Cayley, Dr. Potts, Mr.
Kivas Tulley, Mr. § C. Duncan Clark, Major Bennett, Mr. W. B.
McMurrich, Mr. Henry Cawthra, Mr. A. R. Creelman ; Matron,
Miss Deacon.

The most pleasant feature of the afternoon was the presentation
of an illuminated address to Miss Wheelwright, the retiring Matron
of the home. It was read by Mrs. Leigh, the very kindly and
efficient Secretary, and presented in a handsome oak frame.

A second address was also presented, accompanied by a silver
teapot and fruit spoon, from the members of the staff.

Rev. Canon Cayley replied in a few brief remarks on behalf
of Miss Wheelwright.

At the close of the proceedings refreshments were served and
an inspection of the building made by those present.




